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Dr Pauline Moore

Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional Legislation Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

9 January 2002

Dear Dr Moore

Submission re Proceeds of Crime Bill 2001

The ALRC’s report Confiscation That Counts: A Review of the Proceeds of Crime Act 1987 (ALRC 87, 1999) was tabled in Parliament on 15 June 1999.  Owing to the natural turnover of membership at the ALRC, the full-time Commissioners and staff who worked on that reference are no longer with the ALRC.  For this reason the ALRC is unable to provide detailed assistance to the Committee during its consideration of this Bill.  However, it is noted that the report itself contains extensive discussion of the issues and recommendations, and the Commission is not aware of any changes in circumstances over the past two and a half years that would make the report’s recommendations and reasoning obsolete.  

The Proceeds of Crime Bill 2001 has adopted the general confiscation scheme recommended in ALRC 87.  The Bill differs somewhat from the ALRC recommendations in matters of detail, but the Commission does not feel it is in a position to comment expertly on these particular details.  At the same time, the Commission is also aware that the Attorney-General’s Department has carried further the work of the ALRC in this area, and spent some time developing the Bill in consultation with relevant agencies.  Thus, it is inevitable that certain technical issues arise as the detail of the Bill is produced.  

The only point the Commission would like to make in relation to the Bill is to advise the Committee about the nature of the Commission’s consultation processes during the Proceeds of Crime inquiry.  The inquiry was unusual in that, owing to time constraints, the Commission did not release an issues paper or a discussion paper for public consultation prior to completion of the final report.  The somewhat truncated consultation process meant that the Commission’s consultation process was focused on the major institutional players.  The Commission notes that the Department also has undertaken consultation on the draft Bill, but is unaware of the nature or extent of these consultations.  As there has been no process of open community consultation to date, the Committee may wish to take this opportunity to canvass broader public opinion about the confiscation scheme proposed in the Bill.  

Yours sincerely,

Error! Unknown switch argument.
Prof David Weisbrot

President
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